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Date District Objective  

July 22, 2024 Goal 4: Organizational Efficiency: Develop a resource 
allocation plan and long-term facilities plan that supports 
and maintains the financial stability of the district, is 
aligned with identified priorities, addresses future growth 
and facility improvement needs, and represents being 
good stewards of taxpayer funds.  

 

  

Agenda Item:  Consider approval contract with VLK Architects for bond planning consultation 
services and for architect services related to bond construction in response to RFQ 2324-012 

Summary:  
 
During the June 17, 2024, meeting the Board approved the award of a contract to VLK Architects for 
Bond Planning and Consulting Services for a May 2025 bond election and authorized the superintendent 
to negotiate a contract with the company. The administration has successfully negotiated the terms of a 
contract for bond consulting services, and the terms also include provisions for architectural services 
related to bond construction.  VLK was previously approved by the Board along with a group of 
companies to provide architectural services.  However, the contract terms provide for individual 
architectural projects to also come before the Board for review and approval as those projects are 
identified and the costs and scope are determined. 
 
The administration is recommending that the Board approve the contract, including terms for bond 
planning services and architectural services. 

  

Attachments: 

Contract between Terrell ISD and VLK Architects 

  

Administrative Recommendation: 

It is the recommendation of the administration that the Board of Trustees approve the contract 

  

Budget/Funding 

All Funds 

 


